Dates for your diary:

:: St James Church: Services continue on YouTube - search for "South Leightonstone", or live on Zoom (See page 3 for more details)

:: Spaldwick Parish Council: Meetings are currently held by video conferencing. Contact the Parish Council for details: clerkspaldwick.pc@gmail.com

February 2021



SPALDWICK

To advertise or contribute news: spaldwicknews@gmail.com

Your photos reveal extent of Christmas floods in Spaldwick

Heavy rain just before Christmas led to widespread flooding across Cambridgeshire and a "critical incident" being declared by the emergency services.

It also hit Spaldwick, with the bridge, roads, Applegreen Service area, homes and numerous fields falling victim to rising water levels.

At one point, Police closed off the A14, causing major disruption on one of the country's main routes for haulage companies and key workers.







Although the village wasn't as badly hit as other parts of the county, the response from residents showed a tremendous community spirit that's still alive and well

Offers of help came for elderly and vulnerable residents via the Spaldwick Support WhatsApp group and a small team of volunteers helped to move stock at the service area. Thank you to everyone involved.



uds2Bloom

Buds2Bloom Florist 1 The Highway, Great Staughton, St. Neots, PE195DA

For all your floristry needs; bouquets, delivery, weddings, funerals, plants and gifts

Visit our shop at Gilberts of Staughton, near Gilberts Family Butchers with free parking.

Phone 01480400601 or 07814634425 for free local delivery. I also offer free wedding consultations.

Web shop open 24/7 buds2bloomflorist.com

Est. 1999 On - Site Computer Engineer Xygen-I.T.

Local, Reliable, Approachable & Honest.

Low cost fixed price repairs and more. No fix - No fee.

No Call - out charge.

AND you only pay when you are happy.

01480 390 395 Tony Aldous 07977 420 288 - Owner

Open 7 Days inc. Evenings

20% discount voucher

Present this voucher for a 20% discount off labour charge. 1 voucher per person. Full advert must be presented at time of visit. Discount applies to 1st hour of labour.

Spaldwick Allotments - by Carmen Martos

A New Year, a new start? January and February can be perceived as quiet months down at the allotment because daylight is short, the weather is generally at its coldest and the soil is frozen or wet most of the time.

But, like most of the winter, these months can be an opportunity to look over the allotment, prioritise jobs and prepare for the growing season ahead. So, for those who are willing to brave the elements, there can be plenty of jobs to do.

It's a good time to remove and dispose of any damaged and rotten crops and debris from the vegetable plot and add them to the compost heap. It's an opportunity to turn the soil if it's not too wet or frozen. If the weather freezes, it will help break apart heavy clods of earth and birds can benefit from any insect eggs turned up in the soil turning process.

Dig in manure or compost and cover the soil with fleece or polythene so it warms the soil in preparation for future planting.

Alternatively, by adopting the 'no-dig' trend, allotment life becomes less strenuous and much easier by simply doing what it intends - no digging! Prepare the soil by laying compost or manure on the top of the soil - less effort and managed in a day. The holy mantra of organic gardening is 'feed the soil and not the plant'.



D.A.C. Services

Dave Clark Plumbing, Heating & Electrical Engineer



High Quality Reliable Service

No Job Too Small

Any Type of General Plumbing and Heating work Undertaken and Guaranteed:

- Oil Fired Boiler installation, Servicing, Maintenance and Repairs
- Oil Tank installation
- Central Heating Power Flushing
- Pressurised Unvented Hot Water Systems
- Bathroom installation, Planning, Tiling
- Shower installation
- Pump installation, Repairs and Servicing
- Hot and Cold Water Tanks and Cylinders
- Radiators, Taps, Underfloor Heating

If the service you require is not shown, please contact me: Tel: 01234 709347 (Keysoe) Mobile: 07989 709653

Email: dacservices@me.com www.plumbing-heating-huntingdon.co.uk



Fully Insured to 5 Million Public Liability Insurance



Patience is key. Days are still too short and cold to think about sowing your precious onions, lettuce, peas directly outdoors... without some protection from the harsh elements. Garlic bulbs are the exception. Any plants or seedlings in a cold greenhouse should be covered with layers of newspaper on frosty night (and removed when on warmer days). Seed potatoes can be ordered ready for placing upturned in empty egg boxes to be placed on a bright windowsill or in a dry, frost free shed or garage to encourage them to 'chit'.

For those who don't wish to brave the freezing or wet weather at this time, it can be a chance to be indoors and plan for the growing season ahead by creating a planting schedule of what, when and where will be sown and planted.

Use the time to sort out left over packets of seeds to use up when you've decided what plants you might want to grow and what you don't.

Happy New year to you all.





Spaldwick has one of the best service areas in the country!

Despite the challenges of lockdown, the Applegreen site won in the "Midlands up to 4mlpa" regional category at the Forecourt Trader of the Year Awards.

The awards honour the hard work, innovation and creativity of forecourt retailers nationwide.

The event was held virtually on Thursday 14th January and hosted by TV presenter and magician, Stephen Mulhern. Well done to the team!

St James Church

Christmas past:

We've had some amazing feedback from those that enjoyed the crib displays both across the village and within the church.

The carol service "under the stars" was well supported too, although slightly darker than we'd planned! The George's mince pies and mulled wine (pictured below) were most welcomed.





We had lots of donations to the Godmanchester Food Bank, and this is something we have been encouraged to continue with. Keep an eye out for the next collection date – we will leave the church open for contributions.

We are looking ahead to the summer and hopefully a less restricted lifestyle. Plans include some fundraising events as well, as a summer festival, to include outdoor services with picnics. Roll on summer!

In the meantime, services continue on YouTube search for South Leightonstone, or live on Zoom – just ask Philip if you'd like a link.

To contact Rector Rev Philip Howson: Email: revphiliphowson@icloud.com

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/revdphiliphowson/

Phone: 01480 869081













Spaldwick Auction:

Thank you to the individuals and businesses who supported the auction by contributing some amazing Lots, and by your very generous bidding.

We are delighted to say we raised over £1,000 towards the upkeep of St James, we hope everyone enjoyed their items, and the experiences which will - in many cases - be taken when the weather improves, and when local businesses like The George are able to open their doors again.

Thank you:

We'd like to thank everyone who has supported the church during 2020 including:

- The gardening team of Eddie Roughsedge, Pete Rimmer, Gerry Southerington, Simon Richards, William Brown, Guy Parkes and Alex Rice.
- Ian Harbour and Jason Pope (Spaldwick Electrical) for their essential maintenance.
- Sue Appleyard and Liz McCue and the church cleaning group who generally meet on the 3rd Saturday of the month.
- And, of course, everyone who has so kindly signed up for the Parish Giving scheme which helped give us some much needed financial stability in a particularly difficult time for everyone.

THE HIGHWAYMAN CAR SCHEME



Do you know what it is?

This is a scheme to help provide transport for people who are not able to make essential journeys by public transport or any other means.

A team of volunteer drivers take you to appointments at the Doctors, Hospital, Dentist, etc alongside social drives such as visiting relatives or friends and even shopping. The scheme is aimed at helping people get out and about.

Passengers pay the driver on the day of travel to contribute towards fuel expenses. This is at a rate of 30p per mile with a minimum charge of £3.00

To arrange a journey or for more information please call: 07786 520540

If the phone is not manned at the time of your call, leave a message on the answerphone and the coordinator of the drivers will get back to you.

We are always looking out for volunteer drivers, so if you want to help your community give us a call. We would love to hear from you.

The scheme is supported and advised by Cambridgeshire County Council and Care Network. Cambridgeshire

BENBURGESS

GROUNDS CARE EQUIPMENT

East Anglia's Premier Grounds Care Equipment Retailer





John Deere toys, models, clothing & merchandise



Leaf blowers, brush cutters, chainsaws, & hedge trimmers



Repairs & servicing on grounds care equipment





Ben Burgess Brook Farm . Ellington . Huntingdon . PE28 OAE **01480 890990** | Open Mon - Fri 08.00 - 17.30 | Sat 08.00 - 12.30

For our Winter SALE visit us online: www.benburgess.co.uk/shop

Friends of Spaldwick School



It's been a busy fundraising year for FOSS (Friends of Spaldwick School), despite the challenges of Covid restrictions.

Parents and villagers have donated through the Bags2School scheme, the Halloween pumpkin competition, and the children's Christmas card artwork.

The last fundraiser of 2020 was the Christmas Game Card, which you may have seen published in December's Spaldwick News (pictured). The 1st prize was £50, with Tesco donating a hamper for the runner-up. The winners were Fiona and Kate!



Money raised has recently contributed towards maths resources for the school, meaning that bubbles have their own equipment, including clocks and magnetic shapes.

There will be many more opportunities to raise money for the school in 2021!

Spaldwick Parish Council

December's meeting was held on Thursday 10th by video conference, due to current Covid-19 restrictions.

Attending the meeting virtually were: Vice Chairman G Smith, J Pope, S Parfrey, W Burcham, County Councillor I Gardener, Clerk S Cardwell and 5 members of the public.

Here is what was discussed, based on the draft minutes.

County Council Update:

County Cllr I Gardener provided an update, including Covid-19 and winter support for families and individuals, a joint agreement with Peterborough City Council for health visiting and school nursing services and a three-year Falls Prevention pilot.

He also provided details of a trial 'Demand Responsive Transport' (DRT) scheme for West Huntingdonshire and a warning about misuse of blue badges. Cllr Gardener then went on to update the Council about a Highways review of J15 on the A14, a delay in the completion of the New Shire Hall building, registration for Solar Together Cambridgeshire and the new arrivals flightpath and holding area for London Luton airport.

Following a question from Cllr J Pope, County Cllr I Gardener also stated that the Brampton Hut roundabout update (including pedestrian/cyclist crossing) is nearing completion.

Planning:

A number of planning items were discussed at the meeting, all of which can be viewed at www.spaldwickparishcouncil.org.uk

Highways & Byways:

- Flashing Speed Sign For two of the four locations proposed by Cambridgeshire County Council, it was decided to purchase moveable posts and appropriate sockets, due to grass-cutting concerns (provided the sockets are no more than £500 each). Locations would include High Street, Thrapston Road and Stow Road.
- Huntingdonshire District Council is investigating the updating of signs addressing the issue of motorcyclists using byways during winter months.

Village Defibrillator:

Cllr S Parfrey confirmed that the grant application is in and that he has submitted the additional policies which were required. Cllr J Pope noted that Spaldwick fundraising have also offered to finance the defibrillator.

Mobile Post Office Van:

A previous request for the mobile Post Office van, which visits local villages, to come to Spaldwick was denied. Barham and Wooley Parish Council are currently interested in requesting this service. Cllr S Parfrey proposed Spaldwick reapply; this was seconded by Cllr W Burcham and carried unanimously.

Councillors' Questions:

A resident has made a request regarding pedestrian access at the petrol station, and coloured tarmac as a safety measure. This will be added to January's meeting agenda.

TOWN & POORS CHARITY FIELD:

Cllr W Burcham advised that there has been no Allotment committee meeting, but she had sent an email regarding the request to have beehives at the allotments and there were no objections. The Council agreed that the item should be added to the January agenda for further discussion.

Parish Council meetings are being held via Zoom, unless the current coronavirus situation changes.



SPALDWICK PARISH COUN

Visit our office in High Street, Spaldwick



Cleaning and Property Maintenance Services

Email: ishineservices@aol.com

Phone: 01480 890788

Part of Edward Estates Management 14 High Street, Spaldwick, Cambridgeshire PE28 0TD

A perfect shine every time





Spaldwick Social Group

Thank you to Spaldwick Social Group for ensuring that the Christmas Santa Sleigh went ahead at Christmas - children young (and old) loved

It really is a special part of living in our village, and will create memories for years to come. £205.88 was raised for Huntingdon Community Cancer Network via the collection buckets.

A special mention must also go to the Social Group for their efforts in putting up a Christmas tree on the village green. At a time when many of us needed spirits lifting, due to a very different festive season, it was lovely to see!



Calling all parents! - By Lisa Hunter



breathe fear into most

Local company Creative Team Events have completely turned their business on its head going from delivering over 400 corporate events per year, all over the world...to designing virtual events for all to enjoy.

After a busy Christmas and New Year, they have now turned their hand to trying to save parents/employees throughout the UK from the monotony of lockdown.

Director and Spaldwick resident Lisa Hunter reported an upturn in companies requesting fun activities for their employees kids.

She said: "Whether for individuals or entire departments, I think our clients realise these activities act as a stress reliever and treat for their kids and free them up to do some uninterrupted work!

They are also really popular with parents needing fresh ideas for lockdown birthdays!"

Activities include; A Zoom Zoo, Chocolate making, TikTok dance party, Virtual Magic & An Interactive Science Party.

For full details of what is on offer, click here.

So - if you need an idea for a birthday or virtual family get together, speak to Lisa & her team by sending a message to: lisa@creativeteamevents.com





Council warns about unofficial waste carriers

After another large fly-tip was discovered just outside Spaldwick, on the farm road next to the A14, Huntingdonshire District Council is urging people to carry out checks on who is taking their waste away.

Although the culprit may not have been from around here, the authority is also reminding residents that recycling centres are open during lockdown.

Any concerns or information about illegal waste carriers, please email crm_cpe@huntingdonshire.gov.uk



How you can help stop fly tipping



- Check the company has a "waste carriers" licence with the Environment Agency by phone or online.
- Get a quote (it costs £120 per ton to get rid of waste legally) is it too good to be true?
- If you choose a company, they should show you their Waste Carrier Licence on arrival - if not, do not use them.
- Find out where the waste is going for disposal before they load their van or trailer - note it down.
- 5. Take a picture of your waste and the vehicle that is going to take it away - save it just in case!
- Once loaded, the carrier must give you a receipt which describes the waste they have taken and the cost charged.
- If you communicate via Facebook, Messenger or Text, screen shot and save your messages.

Covid-19 Vaccine Scam Warning



Sadly, scammers continue to take advantage of the coronavirus pandemic to commit fraud on unsuspecting victims.

We've had reports of fraudsters sending fake text messages, which claim you are entitled to a dose of the newly-approved vaccine.

The bogus message states that you are entitled to a vaccine and to receive more information you should click on the link.

Unfortunately, these texts are fake. Once you click on the link, you are taken to a webpage, which is branded to look like a genuine NHS page, which requests to see 'proof of ownership of address' in the form of your bank account, sort code and a full bank card number.

Do not give your bank or card details to make payment for a vaccine or to prove your residential address.

Coronavirus vaccines are free and the NHS will never ask for any money or your bank details.



We have expanded our family

Jeffrey Mills Solicitors and Winters Legal are now called Beacon Wealth Legal.

Part of the Beacon Wealth Group.





St Neots | St Ives | Sawtry | Kimbolton

enquiries@beaconwealth.co.uk | www.beaconwealthlegal.co.uk

Spaldwick Waste Bin Collections for February/March 2021:

Grey	2nd February	16th February	2nd March
Blue	9th February	23rd February	9th March
Green	11th February	25th February	11th March

A complete list of materials that can be recycled can be found at:

www.huntingdonshire.gov.uk/ whatgoesinwhichbin

SPALDWICK COVID-19 SUPPORT NETWORK

A small group of Spaldwick residents are continuing to help those in our village who are vulnerable or are having to self-isolate. We are pleased to say that at the moment there is a lot less demand for assistance, and is now mainly the collection of prescriptions from the Kimbolton and Alconbury surgeries.

If you would like help please get in touch using the contacts listed below, either by a phone call (leave a message if no answer) or text message, and they will take it from there.

CONTACT NUMBERS:

Amba – 07526 382240

Julia - 01480 890203

Becky - 07958 306740

GENERAL INFORMATION

- Citizens Advice Bureau National Advice Line 03444 111 444 www.citizensadvice.org.uk
- Universal Credit Help to claim line 0800 144 8444
- Disability Huntingdonshire 0330 3553 256 info@dish.org.uk
- Family Action This group helps to provide practical, emotional, and financial support to families. www.family-action.org.uk (Family Line Providing a listening ear to help with parenting questions or give guidance around more complex issues). Mon-Fri 9am 3pm 6pm-9pm Phone 0808 802 6666 Text 07537 404 282 email familyline@family-action.org.uk





Bespoke Timber Window Specialists Made in our local Ellington Workshop

Call Nick on 07515 565 841 www.cambridgesashwindows.co.uk

Replacement Windows, Repair & Restoration Slimline Double Glazing, Timber Window Shutters



An extensive selection of contemporary and traditional fabrics - constantly updated

Wallpapers, curtain poles, blinds, lighting, sofas, carpets and furniture

Curtain and upholstery service, large fabric samples

PLEASE FEEL FREE TO CALL EMMA LEWSLEY
FOR HELP AND ADVICE

North Lodge Leighton Bromswold Huntingdon Cambridgeshire PE28 5AZ Tel: 01480 890026 Mob: 07939 150217 elewsley@btconnect.com www.fairfabrics.com

Greg Hall Electrical

Fully qualified local electrician, No job to small,
Full apprenticeship served (not just someone who has done a
college course), Over 25 years of experience,
Honest and reliable service,
All electrical installations undertaken, work certified and
certificated when required.



Rosecroft, Perry, Huntingdon

Tel: 01480 812878 Mobile: 07989 472235

Email: GregHall1972@gmail.com

This edition of Spaldwick is online only and adverts are included at no cost to the businesses included, due to current COVID-19 restrictions. If you would like more information about advertising in future printed copies, please email: spaldwicknews@gmail.com

Whilst every care is taken in the printing of editorial and sponsorships, Spaldwick News accepts no responsibility for any inaccuracies or consequences which may arise from them. Advertisements are not a recommendation of services.